Town of Stonington

Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

December 15, 2008

The monthly meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on December 15, 2008, at the Stonington Police Station.

Present:  Charles Ballato, George Brennan, Tony Cassata, David Christina, Stephen Singer, and invited guest First Selectman Ed Haberek.
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes


George Brennan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.  Charles Ballato, made a motion, seconded by David Christina and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.
George Brennan reviewed the charge of the Committee for the benefit of the students present.

(2)  Town Hall Study
First Selectman Ed Haberek stated it is not a conducive bonding climate for the next year or two, but there are specific and immediate needs to be met for the Town Hall.  About three months ago the state of Connecticut went out for bonds for $40M and only about $2.5M were of interest.  
With that said, one short term opportunity is to reorganize and First Selectman Ed Haberek has developed a reorganization strategy, moving staff, and developing meeting space as well as an area to begin e-documentation.  He reviewed the changes for the Town Hall that will allow for the e-documentation project to move forward. Some documents have to be retained indefinitely, but can be stored offsite in the original state.  The most cost effective way to begin the project is to purchase the trailer rather than send the documents out which would be very costly, ranging from 10.1 cents to 50.7 cents per page.  
A detailed formal project plan will be developed for the e-documentation project, and a person will be designated to formulate and implement the plan.  Two crucial items are purchasing the trailer and being able to install it before LOCIP funds expire.  The trailer’s function is to provide for storage and accessibility.  George Sylvestre will be prepare the startup plan and a strong project manager will be retained.  Each department will become responsible and a designated person will do the scanning and be responsible for it.  A cutoff date will be established and historical scanning will start.     
A motion was made by Charles Ballato, seconded Tony Cassata, and it was voted to support the purchase of the trailer to satisfy the immediate need to begin e-documentation.  The motion carried 4-1.  David Christina voted in opposition.

The Implementation Plan will be presented at the January meeting.

(3)  RFP/RFQ

A motion was made by Tony Cassata, seconded by Charles Ballato, and it was voted to forward the document to legal counsel for review/recommendations.  The Committee will review the document once recommendations are received and will then prepare a formal process.  First Selectman Ed Haberek will request for Marianna Stevens to attend the next meeting to discuss the bid process.  
(4)  New Business


George Brennan questioned if there is any chance that federal funds might be allocated for municipalities to use on construction projects. First Selectman Ed Haberek responded that by the time funds filter down, it would be minimal if at all.  
(5)  Adjournment

Tony Cassata made a motion to adjourn at 8:10 p.m., seconded by Stephen Singer, and the motion carried unanimously.  
Submitted by,

____________________________                            ______________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                    George Brennan, Chairman
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